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RAO HOLIDAYS  

Monday, May 27

Memorial Day (observed)

Wednesday, June 12

Independence Day (PI)

RAO SUBIC BAY QUARTERLY MEETINGS DISCONTINUED  Originally, we had meetings monthly. Due to limited attendance, we then shifted to quarterly meetings to coincide with the Embassy Outreach Program visits. In January this year the Embassy was unable to provide an Outreach, and thus no one showed up for the meeting.  At our April meeting I was told rudely that all the people wanted was Outreach assistance.  From now on that is all you will get. The Outreach visits will be held quarterly depending on availability of the Embassy personnel.  All hands can walk in, do your business and go home.  RAO personnel will be there each quarter to coordinate the visits, establish sign up lists and pass out newsletters. The Outreach Program visits will continue to be held at Mango's bar and restaurant.  We will continue to publish and distribute the monthly newsletter.

MAILROOM PROCEDURES – NO ID, NO MAIL  Most members show your ID card to enter the RAO building, but while approaching the post office you pocket the ID instead of showing it to get mail as you are supposed to do.  When we have an FPO audit, we will lose some of our benefits because of members who do not think they should have to show an ID.  Our post office volunteers have been instructed to accept or deliver no mail until they see the individual’s ID card.  Please comply with this requirement.

MEMORIAL DAY AND FESTIVITIES  American Legion Post 123 in Angeles City will conduct the annual Memorial Day ceremony at Clark Cemetery at 1000 Thursday, May 30.  The speaker for the event will be from JUSMAG.  After that ceremony a BBQ will be held at the Post Home.  The following Friday, Saturday and Sunday the Post will host a variety of activities, contests and games at Greenlands in Angeles City.  Flyers with complete lists of activities and times are posted in various locations.

SECNAV RETIREE COUNCIL ANNUAL MEETING  The meeting was held 7-10 April at the Washington Navy Yard.  CAPT Jack McDonald was the representative from Asia.  The complete report is available at the RAO.

Letter to SECNAV:  “The Council took note of the dramatic accomplishments which have taken place in the past two years in the health care arena – specifically the TRICARE Senior Pharmacy Program (TSRx) and the TRICARE for Life program.  The Council wishes to express to the Secretary of the Navy the thanks of the approximately 580,000 Navy and Marine Corps retirees and their families for the role the DoN played in making these programs become a reality.

Two major issues merit your attention on behalf of the retired community: the Survivor Benefit Plan and concurrent receipt of retired pay and disability compensation.

a. We must take care of our spouses and surviving spouses who stood by our sides throughout our careers and, in many cases, sacrificed the opportunity to pursue careers of their own.  Reducing their survivor’s annuity at age 62 is an embarrassment.  The military surviving spouse has made far more sacrifices and experienced far more challenges than have those of Federal Service retirees whose SBP annuity is maintained at 55% throughout their lives.

b.
The time has come to provide our disabled retirees just due by providing full entitlement to both retired pay and disability compensation.  It is patently unjust to combine these entitlements for those who served arduous duty in the military while providing both to other Federal retirees

The Council requests that attention as appropriate be given to the following:

a. Continued vigilance to protect the commissary benefit and to preserve the retiree’s use of multiple health care systems (DoD and VA).

b. Continued monitoring of inter and intra-agency matters regarding the administration of the retiree health care program.”

Letters to CNO AND CMC:  “The retired community appreciates the efforts of the U.S. Navy and Marine Corps in obtaining the impressive health care entitlements gained over the last two years – specifically the TRICARE Senior Pharmacy Program (TSRx) and the TRICARE for Life program.”

Primary (A items) and secondary (B items) recommendations were submitted to SECNAV, and separate recommendations were submitted to CNO and CMC for Service action.

RECOMMENDATIONS TO SECNAV:

A-1
SURVIVOR BENEFIT PLAN

A.
Continue to support legislation to increase the benefits provided to Survivor Benefits Plan (SBP) recipients, i.e., retain the benefit at 55% for life and eliminate the reduction to 35% at age 62. 

B. Support the DOD review of current and projected actuarial assumptions to determine how much of an SBP increase can be accommodated without increasing current rates by restoring the government subsidy to proportions originally envisioned.              

A-2 
CONCURRENT RECEIPT OF MILITARY RETIRED PAY AND DISABILITY COMPENSATION PROVIDED BY THE DEPARTMENT OF VETERANS AFFAIRS


Press for funding to implement the change in the concurrent receipt law.

B-1
INCORPORATION OF DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY RETIREES AS PART OF THE “QUALITY OF SERVICE” CONTINUUM


Establish a program designed to utilize the talent pool represented by over 580,000 retirees of the Naval Service.  A prototype program for the USMC is being developed as the “Marine For Life” program.

B-2
UNIFORM SERVICES FORMER SPOUSE PROTECTION ACT (USFSPA)

Support H.R. 1983, legislative changes to the USFSPA effecting payments.
B-3
ACCESS TO HEALTH CARE

A. Seek legislative or regulatory redress to compel the Health Care Trust Fund to reimburse military Medical Treatment Facility (MTFs) adequately for care provided to Medicare-eligible beneficiaries.

B. Seek changes in the reimbursement levels to which TRICARE is bound by legislation.


B-4
TRICARE COMMUNICATION AND MARKETING


Establish an aggressive, comprehensive, unrelenting, and non-traditional marketing and communication plan to provide essential information and guidance to all eligible TRICARE beneficiaries.

B-5
SUBSIDY FOR TRICARE RETIREE DENTAL PROGRAM (TRDP) AND OVERSEAS DENTAL BENEFIT

A. Urge DoD to appropriately subsidize the TRDP. 

B. Urge DoD to extend the TRDP benefit to retirees in overseas 

      locations.

B-6
MONETARY PENALTY FOR MILITARY RETIREE LATE

 
ENROLLMENT IN MEDICARE PART B TO QUALIFY FOR TRICARE-FOR-LIFE


Urge DoD to adopt a policy to grant waiver of Medicare Part B enrollment for military retirees eligible for TRICARE for Life (TFL) benefits if they were eligible but not enrolled in Medicare Part B prior to June 5, 2001.

B-7
AUTHORIZATION FOR PAYROLL DEDUCTION AND  AUTOMATED PAYMENT OF TRICARE PRIME PREMIUMS


Facilitate implementation of withholding and automated payment of monthly premiums for TRICARE Prime, similar arrangements for the TRICARE Retiree Dental Program currently in place.

B-8
CARE AND MAINTENANCE OF THE VETERANS CEMETERY AT THE FORMER CLARK FIELD/CLARK AFB

A. Liaise with the Director, Department of Veterans Affairs to approach the Secretary of State to give direction to the U. S. Ambassador to the Philippines to obtain a long term lease from the Philippine Government to the U. S. Government for the site of the Clark Cemetery.

B. Liaise with DoD to obtain Congressional funding/direction for the American Battle Monuments Commission to assume care and maintenance of the Clark Cemetery

B-9
COORDINATION OF MEDICAL SERVICES

Through the Department of Defense, coordinate with the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) to share clinical information and medical records.

B-10
OVERSEAS POSTAL WEIGHT LIMITATIONS

Through the Department of Defense, implement waivers of the Military Postal System (MPS) weight limitation for pharmaceuticals delivered by mail.

B-11
CONDUCT OF CIVILIAN MEDIA COVERAGE OF MILITARY ACTIVITIES ABOARD SHIP AND ASHORE


Direct the Chief of Naval Information to issue a comprehensive media guide sufficient for the national media to utilize proper terminology when discussing Naval Service personnel and our ships and stations.

RECOMMENDATIONS TO CNO

1
RETIREE SUPPORT OF THE ARMED FORCES RETIREMENT HOME TRUST FUND

Direct that information be added to the Transition Assistance Management Program (TAMP) and other pre and post-retirement sessions/seminars to inform transitioning military members and retirees about the Armed Forces Retirement Home Trust Fund.  The information should also include the ease of keeping existing allotments when retiring or making a new allotment if already retired.

2
ANNUITANT PAYMENT STOPPAGE


Liaise with DFAS to provide special treatment of Certificate of Existence (COE) correspondence sent outside the USA to widows and widowers receiving Survivors Benefits (SBP) or Dependent Indemnity Compensation (DIC).

3
DFAS REQUIREMENT FOR DD214’s FOR CASUALTY ASSISTANCE


Request DFAS eliminate the requirement for a copy of the DD214  before death benefits are provided.

4
SAFEGUARDING CERTIFICATES OF DISCHARGE (DD FORM 214)


Direct the Chief of Naval Personnel to establish an electronic record that protects copies of DD 214s and allows Navy retirees and their survivors to obtain certified copies rapidly when needed.

5
STATE REFUND OF ILLEGALLY COLLECTED INCOME TAX FROM 

MILITARY RETIRED PAY


Disseminate information to Navy and Marine Corps retirees nationwide regarding the Supreme Court decision which ruled that it was illegal for states to tax military retired pay if the state does not tax the retired pay of state employees.

6
CONTINUE SURVIVOR BENEFIT PROGRAM (SBP) EDUCATION EFFORTS


Continue the current, comprehensive SBP information and education effort.  

RECOMMENDATIONS TO CMC

1
RETIREE SUPPORT OF THE ARMED FORCES RETIREMENT HOME TRUST FUND

Direct that information be added to the Transition Assistance Management Program (TAMP) and other pre and post-retirement sessions/seminars to inform transitioning military members and retirees about the Armed Forces Retirement Home Trust Fund.  The information should also include the ease of keeping existing allotments when retiring or making a new allotment if already retired.

2
SURVIVOR BENEFIT PLAN ADMINISTRATION AND OVERSIGHT


Direct the establishment of a full-time Survivor Benefit Plan (SBP) Program Manager.

3
STATE REFUND OF ILLEGALLY COLLECTED INCOME TAX FROM 

MILITARY RETIRED PAY


Disseminate information to Navy and Marine Corps retirees nationwide regarding the Supreme Court decision which ruled that it was illegal for states to tax military retired pay if the state does not tax the retired pay of state employees.

4
CONTINUE SURVIVOR BENEFIT PROGRAM (SBP) EDUCATION EFFORTS


Continue the current, comprehensive SBP information and education effort.  

CONCURRENT RECEIPT  Both the House and the Senate versions of the 2003 National Defense Authorization Act (NDAA) contain provisions for the receipt of both retired pay and disability pay for retirees with severe disabilities (60% or greater).  The present dollar for dollar offset would be reduced starting in FY 2003 and eliminated by FY 2007. 

The full House passed their version on Thursday, 5/9.  A similar Senate version has been passed by the Senate Armed Services Committee.  That committee also passed a bill eliminating the offset entirely on 1 Oct 2002.  

Nothing has yet been signed into law.  After the full Senate passes their version of the 2003 NDAA, a joint conference will have to iron out the differences.  The full House and Senate will then have to vote in order to send the joint bill to the President for signature.

MAIL ORDER PHARMACY  -- TRICARE UNIFORM FORMULARY RULE PROPOSED CHANGES  The “formulary” is the list of drugs carried by a pharmacy, in this case the mail order pharmacy.  DOD has proposed new Tricare uniform formulary rules announced in the Federal Register on April 11, 2002 (32 CFR Part 199). The rules propose charging beneficiaries a higher copay of $22 for drugs not on its established formulary. The current mail-order pharmacy list doesn't include many of the most frequently prescribed medications - such as cholesterol drug Lipitor and arthritis drug Celebrex (which requires prior authorization).  Exceptions can be made if the doctor indicates patient need for that specific non-formulary drug, however the exception/prior authorization processes is very difficult.  

The plan does envision some upgrades to the current system, including expanding the drug list available in military pharmacies and making non-formulary drugs available through the National Mail Order Pharmacy system (they are not available now).
While DOD wants to save money by steering beneficiaries to use military pharmacies and the mail-order program, base access has become more challenging, and military pharmacies often give retirees lower priority -- especially for civilian-written prescriptions. New postal security measures also pose risks to mail-order medications. 

This proposed change would not affect drugs obtained from civilian pharmacies, including overseas.  However, we encourage all members interested in sending comments on this subject to do so via letter correspondence to:

Medical Benefits and Reimbursement System

TRICARE Management Activity

16401 East Centretech Parkway

Aurora, CO 80011-9066

Or contact the Tricare Management Activity via e-mail at

uniformulary@tma.osd.mil.
OVER AGE 65 -- TRICARE FOR LIFE (TFL) ELIGIBILITY  TRICARE medical

claims for some eligible retirees in the Philippines have been denied citing various reasons for ineligibility.  To be absolutely certain that your DEERS information file is up to date, fill out the attached form and return it to the RAO or your Health Visions representative.  This is especially 

important if you reached age 65 after October 1, 2001, when TFL went into effect.  Up to that time, Medicare records were used to update retiree DEERS data files.  It is not clear whether that automatic update has continued or whether it was 100% effective for those living in the 

Philippines, so it is best to provide your own update.  Attaching a copy of your Medicare card to the form is a good idea.

Additional blank forms are available at the RAO.  It is not necessary to replace an otherwise valid military ID card when you reach age 65.

To get your own copy of the TFL beneficiary information update form go to

           http://www.tricare.osd.mil/tfl/pdf/beneficiaryupdate.pdf

